	                  

[bookmark: _GoBack]                       MINUTES of the MEETING of WONSTON PARISH COUNCIL (WPC)
       Held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 13th February 2019 in the Victoria Hall, Sutton Scotney



Present:                  Lucy Dowson, Andrew Wheeler, Clive Cook, Judith Polak, Pauline Maunder, Charlotte Lance.
In attendance:         HCCllr Jackie Porter, WCCllr Stephen Godfrey, WCCllr Patrick Cunningham.
Public                      2
Clerk                       Jocelyn Jenkins 



	
	      
	Minutes

	
	R

	1665
	1.1
	Apologies for Absence. WCCllr Caroline Horrill, Cllr Chris Whitehouse
	Closed
	

	1666
	1.2
	Any Declarations of Interest to be declared/dispensations agreed. Cllr Polak – Gratton Trust (NPI), Cllr Cook – Watercress Way (NPI).
	Closed
	

	1667
	1.3
	Minutes of the meeting of 16th January 2019 were agreed and signed.
	Closed
	

	
	2

	 Reports – the meeting adjourned during reports.
	
	

	
	2.1 
	The Public:  
David Forster attended the meeting for clarification on the siting of the new pedestrian crossing point and noted that the minutes are misleading as they still refer to the ‘Oxford Road crossing’ although this is now to be sited opposite the Texaco garage. He noted that he is impressed with the new website.
The Clerk will seek to make the minutes clear on the location of the crossing point.
	
	

	
	2.2
	The Police: No report.
	Closed
	

	
	2.3
	Report from HCCllr Jackie Porter: HCCllr Porter provided a written report (Appendix 1). She noted that she has seen the ground level plans for the crossing and has advised that the island needs to be wider and that the path needs to be moved to come across the grass. The drawings are now being revised.
HCCllr Porter noted that the footpaths through Taylors Yard and Old Station Yard are actually permissive paths and not Rights of Way. She is currently liaising with Julie Pinnock (WCC Planning Department) and Harry Goodchild (HCC) about this and is also seeking to get the lamppost moved.
	Closed
	

	
	2.4
	Report from WCCllr Stephen Godfrey: WCCllr Godfrey noted that the drainage work at the new crossing only addresses the flooding at the crossing point  and does not provide any additional drainage to minimise the risk of other flooding.
An officer from Environmental Health has visited the Gratton following concerns raised about dog fouling. Enforcement is difficult but officers will continue to make regular visits and the Gratton Trust can publicise this.
The City Council budget is being finalised on 28th February. No increase to the City Council portion of the council tax is being proposed.
Spring cleaning in parishes is being supported by the City Council and additional funding is being made available for more litter collection around roads and junctions. The High Street and peripheral roads are also being cleaned and chewing gum removed.
Everyone Active have been appointed to run the new leisure centre. Building work is to commence next month.
A new call for sites has been launched as part of the review of the Local Plan. Smaller sites are particularly being sought on this occasion. Housebuilding figures have still not been received from Government.
Councillor Cook noted that residents in Stoke Charity had become concerned after discovering that potential sites in the village had been put forward following the earlier call for sites and that it had proved difficult to allay these fears. It was also noted that it is not easy to find the information on the WCC website, particularly for those without knowledge of the technical terminology used.
	
	

	
	2,5
	Report from WCCllr Patrick Cunningham: noted that planning permission had now been granted for the leisure centre and that the cost to residents is significantly below the figure previously anticipated. Plans for the existing leisure centre are being formulated and public consultations will take place over the future of the site.
	
	

	
	
	The meeting resumed after reports. 
	
	

	1668
	3
	Correspondence received by the Clerk since the last meeting.
	
	

	
	
	The Council discussed and agreed actions for the following issues:
	
	

	1668.1
	3.1
	Parish Council Election 2/5/19 – Posters and nomination packs distributed.
	Closed
	

	1668.2
	3.2
	HALC Conference 13/3/19 – The agenda was considered but it was decided not to send a representative.
	Closed
	

	1668.3
	3.3
	Neighbourhood Watch – A new coordinator is being sought for Sutton Scotney.
	Closed
	

	1668.4
	3.4
	WCC Planning Forum 5/3/19 – Details sent to Councillor Cook who will try to be available to attend.
	Closed
	

	1668.5
	3.5
	Victoria Hall – Tree work is required and it was agreed to ask the hall committee to make a formal grant request once quotes have been received.
	Closed
	

	
	
	Matters arising from the minutes of 16th January 2019.
The Council discussed updates and agreed actions for the following issues:
	
	

	1669
	4
	General Matters
	
	

	  1669.1
	1659.1
	Gratton Trust :
Fields in Trust Registration – The application has been postponed pending reaching a boundary agreement with the Gratton Surgery.
Boundary with the Gratton Surgery – A response is awaited from the Gratton Surgery.
Building repairs and extension – Final accounts for the repairs are being agreed. There has been no further response to date from the Scouts.
Lease The solicitor has asked a number of questions in respect of the lease and clauses required in the new lease. In particular, consideration was given to how detailed the repair and maintenance clause should be. HCCllr Porter noted that a Memorandum of Understanding, subject to regular reviews, might be appropriate in this instance and will forward an example to the Clerk.
	
Clerk

	

	1669.2
	 1659.2
	Oxford Road Crossing – All the surveys have now been completed, vegetation clearance is to be undertaken later this month and it is hoped that construction can then commence. See also 2.3 above re drainage.
Cllr Polak and Cllr Wheeler met with Ray Gardner (HCC Highways Engineer) to discuss any further measures which could be taken to improve safety prior to the crossing installation. The need to cut back vegetation by the bridge, in order to improve visibility, was discussed.
	Clerk
	

	1669.3
	 1659.3
	Affordable Housing:
Hyde Housing – No further update received in respect of the vacant shared ownership property.
Exception sites review – Mags Wylie (Action Hampshire) and Karen Hillhouse (HASTOE) will attend the March meeting to discuss the provision of further affordable housing in the Parish.
	Clerk
	

	1669.4
	1659.4
	Emergency & Flood Plans –.Cllr Godfrey noted that the water levels remain steady and are not currently causing concern. The need to add a flooding section to the emergency plan on the website was discussed.
	Clerk
	

	1669.5
	1659.5
	Winchester Villages Trust – Cllr Maunder has met with Sue Lane and confirmed that she will be taking on the role on the Trust. Off agenda.
	Closed
	

	1669.6
	1659.6
	Tree surveys – The Clerk is awaiting responses from two tree surgeons.
	Clerk
	

	1670
	5
	PLAY AREAS
Council discussed and agreed actions for the following:
	
	

	1670.1
	1660.1
	Stoke Charity/Hunton Play Area (STCH&H) – Monthly/Annual Inspection – No new issues. 
Grass matting Due to the high cost of re-laying the grass matting, it was agreed to ask Alvian to carry out repairs when they are next in the area as they have quoted £95 for this rather than £350 for a special visit to undertakle the work.
	Clerk
	

	1670.2
	1660.2
	Pigeonhouse Yard (PHY) Play Area – Monthly/Annual Inspection – No new issues.
Soakaway – SDL Property Management have advised that they are continuing to search for another area where the soakaway can be relocated.
	Clerk
	

	1670.3
	New
	Grass Cutting 2019 – Four quotes were received for Pigeon House Yard and three for Stoke Charity. Although not the cheapest quote, it was agreed to accept the quote from Neil Soutar due to the high quality of the work previously undertaken by Neil in the Parish. This will be for one year only with a further review at the beginning of 2020.
	Closed
	

	1671
	6
	HIGHWAYS  ISSUES  -  FOOTPATHS, GRIT BINS etc
Council discussed updates and agreed actions for the following:
	
	

	1671.1
	1661.1
	Noticeboards – A response has been received from the occupier of 4 New Cottages (where the parish council board is actually sited) giving permission to access his property in order to remove the board for repairs. The Clerk will reply noting that we are considering relocating the board to the Wonston Arms. 
	Clerk
	

	1671.2
	1661.3
	Bin for Victoria Hall car park – The Clerk will chase the outstanding bin requests.
	Clerk
	

	1671.3
	New
	Lengthsman’s visit 11th March 2019 – The Lengthsman will be asked to start in Stoke Charity play area, cleaning mould on the equipment and cutting any overhanging branches in the play area and football pitch and then cleaning the bus shelter and adjacent curb. He will then be asked to carry out clearance of mould and overhanging branches at Pigeon House Yard play area. Any time remaining is to be used to clear the footpath between the Gratton and Carthagena.
	
	

	1672
	7
	PLANNING
	
	

	
	
	New applications detailed below were considered and agreed as follows:
	
	

	1672.1
	569
	Thatched Cttgs, Stockbridge Road, Sutton Scotney.
	Various tree works.
	19/00129/TPC
No comment
	
	

	1672.2
	570
	7 Carthagena, Sutton Scotney.
	Part two storey side, part single storey side & rear extension following demolition of existing utility and attached garage.
	19/00096/HOU
Agreed to defer decision to Cllr Cook
	
	

	1672.3
	571
	Chapter House, Wonston Road, Sutton Scotney.
	3 conifer, 2 beech & 1 cherry to fell. Replant with fruit trees along eastern boundary.
	No comment
	
	

	1672.4
	1662.3
	Winchester Local Plan 2036 & Call for sites (SHELAA) – As noted at 2.4 above a further call for sites has been launched particularly targeting smaller sites.

	
	

	1673
	8
	ACCOUNTS/Audit
	
	

	1673.1
	1663.1
	Balances: As at 31/01/19 General Reserves are £77,336.19 but after Earmarked Reserves are £10.753.19. Payments for February (detailed below) totalling £708.81 were agreed by the Council.
	Closed
	

	
	
	
	Hants Pension Fund
	January pension contributions
	124.47
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jocelyn Jenkins
	January expenses
	43.90
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jocelyn Jenkins
	February salary
	540.44
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	708.81
	
	
	
	
	
	
	



	
	

	1673.2
	1663.2
	Reserves – The revised allocation of reserves will be shown in the accounts for 2019/20. Off agenda.
	Clerk
	

	1673.3
	1663.3
	General Data Protection Regulations – Compliance work on records continues.
	Clerk
	

	1674
	9
	Other Council Matters
	
	

	1674.1
	1664.1
	Parish Assembly 2019 – It was agreed to hold the Parish Assembly at the Gratton pavilion and to cancel the booking for the Victoria Hall. Residents will be invited to come and look around, following the repairs and improvements. 
	Clerk
	

	1674.2
	New
	Publicity & Communications – It was agreed that for a 3 month trial period Cllr Lance would post meeting dates on Facebook but not invite comments. In particular, the Parish Assembly can be promoted.
The Clerk will seek to advertise meeting dates and the website address in the West Dever.
	
	

	9.25pm
	
	Next meeting - Wednesday 13th March 2019
	
	

	

Signed: Chairman …..…………….……………..... dated.........................................................
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